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31

st
 July 2012 

 
The Director, 
Standing Committee on State Development, 
Parliament House, 
Macquarie Street, 
Sydney  NSW  2000 
 
Attention: Standing Committee Secretariat 
 

Re:- Standing Committee Inquiry into Adequacy of Water Storages in NSW 
 
The Riverina and Murray Regional Organisation of Councils (RAMROC) represents the 
interests of eighteen Member Councils in south west New South Wales, which covers an area 
of 126,595 sq km and has a 2011 ABS Statistics population of 168,643. 
 
RAMROC Councils welcome the opportunity to make a submission to this current Inquiry by 
the NSW Standing Committee, because it is widely accepted that the Revised Draft Murray 
Darling Basin Plan currently under consideration by the Federal and State Governments is an 
entirely unbalanced, unsatisfactory and unacceptable Plan for the nation’s future. 
 
The current draft Basin Plan will substantially cut food production and processing industries in 
the Southern Murray Darling Basin, which in turn will have serious impacts on rural towns and 
communities in the RAMROC and other regions and indeed that will further impact on the 
economy of New South Wales.  
 
RAMROC applauds the strong position which the NSW Government through Minister Katrina 
Hodgkinson MP has taken in responding to the latest Basin Plan proposals, but there is no 
doubt that innovative solutions to generate additional water resources into the southern Basin 
must be found, to ensure the long term future of the region and to sustain our food and fibre 
production and processing industries. 
 

In representations which RAMROC Councils have made to Federal Government Ministers 
and to the Murray Darling Basin Authority since the Water Act 2007 was legislated, and in 
particular to the submission lodged by RAMROC in response to the initial and revised Draft 
Basin Plans, we have consistently drawn attention to the fact that there is a total lack of 
Government vision and strategy for Australia’s water management future, with no apparent 
endeavour or willingness whatsoever to investigate water solution options.  

There is simply no long term National Water Plan and certainly no attempt has been made by 
the Federal and State Governments to bring together the interrelated issues of water, food 
and fibre production, food security, sustainable regional and rural communities and a healthy 
river system and environmental protection.  

This situation is difficult to comprehend, particularly at the Federal level where all of these key 
issues fall under one combined Ministerial portfolio. A real opportunity for co-ordination and a 
“whole of Government approach” appears to have been cast aside.  

In RAMROC’s view, the NSW Government needs to develop a strong working relationship 
with the Federal Government, so as to thoroughly investigate every potential water generation 
and storage project. There is a high priority to address the long term water requirements of 
NSW and particularly the southern Murray Darling Basin foodbowl region. 






